Natural Sciences Chairs Council

January 7, 2008
1:00-2:50 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year:  Priorities for the Year:  Open a Peer Advising Center (opened Fall quarter); Create a recruiting CD for the College and each department; Re-establish the equipment line; Seek funding to name the HP, PE, BI, CS, and PS building or departments; Make plans for use of the museum; Get A/C for the PE building; Promote the 25/35 program (Fall-implemented and reminder sent); New hires (Kinesiology 1; Nursing 3); More MASS program recruiting; Finish the BI and PS buildings; Maximize the Title V funding for the STEM program
Approval of minutes for December 3. 2007.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Lynne – The MSN program is up for WASC approval on January 18th. The department has reached an agreement with Tenet for one year in order for students to do their clinical hours at the hospitals.
· Lory – The Chairs need to be working on the department write-ups for the Natural Phenomena and submit to Lory by the end of this month.
· Roberto – The faculty and staff campaign will begin later this month, and Ada would like to speak with the department ASCs for possible volunteers. Roberto also needs a volunteer to chair this campaign. Please contact him if you are interested. Kaiser Hospital in Riverside and Fontana donated $10k each to the Nursing Department for computers in the labs. As of November 30th, the college has reached 47% off its goal for the year. There was a mail out for the Scherba endowment and to date, there have been 12 responses with donations. 
· George – On December 10th, the Computer Science department did an exit interview for accreditation and they were approved. On January 31st from 12-2pm, the department will host a luncheon celebrating their 25th anniversary. Please RSVP to extension 75326 if you wish to attend.
· Ted – The Palm Springs Institute collaboration is getting close to completion. 
2. Announcements from Administration
· Japan Trip – The Dean will be in Japan from January 17th – 27th. John Craig will be available in his absence to sign necessary documents.
· Charts for final move to PS, BI, and CS – The charts are done and it appears that there are minimal conflicts. The Dean will work on them and get them finalized.
· Lottery funding received - $191,656 was allotted to our college.
· Summer funding received – $106,741 was received, and the Dean cautioned that we may not receive funds next year.
· Campus Wang Nominees  – The following faculty were nominated: James Kaufman (Psych), Stuart Sumida (Biol), and Juan Delgado (Engl).
· June Commencement – Commencement will be held on Saturday, June 14th at 2:00pm.
· Payment for immigration fees – Per attachment, the CSU has indicated that the university will pay the $500 Fraud Detection and Prevention Fee, but are not responsible for the remainder of the costs.
· Three departments to finish Sexual Harassment Training – Chemistry, Geology and Physics have not completed the required training and the deadline to do so is Friday, January 11th.
· APLE Awards available for future teachers – If students commit to teach for 5 years, they will have up to $12k of debt paid for by the government. 
· Textbooks and conflicts of interest – There was a discussion at the last board of trustees meeting about instructors requiring students to purchase the faculty member’s own book as an assigned textbook in their classes. Faculty are not to be receiving any royalties in this instance.
· Budget for 2008-09 – President Karnig was pessimistic about next year’s budget, and is waiting to hear the governor’s proposal later this week.
· University request in budget process – 1) doctoral degree in Nursing; 2) outside income report for administrators to reduce conflicts of interest.
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Winter – The college looks good for making target. The university doesn’t look like it will make its target. The University was projected to be between 1.8-3.6 down.
b. Spring – The schedule has gone to print.
c. Summer – The last day to make changes in February 8th. January 11th is the last day for restricted rooms. Make sure all lectures have a room prior to then.
d. Fall – It is important to send all large lecture room requests for 2008-09 to John by January 17th .
2.   Peer Advising Center – There is a possibility that the center will be moved to HP-235 and close down TO-145 if there is not an increase in the number of students at TO-145. Peer advisors would like to visit some classes and speak to students for about 5 minutes.
3.
Travel Forms filed – (see attachment) The Dean stated that departments need to have approved travel forms on file in the department prior to the faculty traveling. Faculty are not to make travel arrangements requiring either the missing of a class or University support for travel without the Chair’s consent.
4.
Trust Accounts report – (see attachment) The Dean discussed the report on trust accounts that he is monitoring monthly for the departments. 
5.
Budget Issues  

a.
Rollover – (see attachment) The Dean discussed the rollover and indicated that there is a column that shows a 1/3 decrease which is the suggested target for rollover this year. The Dean would like an estimate from the chairs on their anticipated rollover for this AY by the end of the week.


b.
Approach to potential budget reduction – The Dean discussed the baseline positions draft and indicated that we need to begin thinking about possible approaches to budget reduction if the Governor requires it and where the reductions might come from. A discussion followed.
6. Construction 
a.
BI Building – The water is being disinfected with chlorine dioxide, and we may have cold water by the end of this week. Air balancing is still ongoing and could be completed within another week. John is trying to push for hood certification on the three day weekend coming up. Remember to keep ALL hoods clear until air balance is achieved.

PS Building – There will be a walk-through on January 15th at 3pm. Meet at the Dean’s office (BI-107) if you wish to go. Steady progress is being made and it appears that PS-010 is still on schedule for Spring. 

CS Building – A catch basin is being constructed by the CS building to catch large amounts of water and deflect it away from the building.

b.
Observatory – KCB Towers is under consideration as well as SC Edison for gifts-in-kind for the observatory. 
